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When they looked up, they saw that the stone,  
which was very large, had already been rolled back (Mark 16:4) 

 
Dear St. Peter’s Family, 

Following the Maundy Thursday service, a woman who has spent her entire life in our 
church said to me, "I have never noticed the altar looking like it did tonight.  With everything 
gone, it looked like a tomb."   

Every year, on the Thursday in Holy Week, we celebrate the Eucharist for the last time in 
the season of Lent, and we then remove all the vessels, hangings, worship books, candles, 
the consecrated elements, and everything else that feeds our deepest spiritual hunger.  
That night, when all had been stripped away and all the living sacrifices had been taken out 
of the sanctuary, our limestone slab of an altar and the large rough rock on which it rests 
looked like a tomb, no doubt.   

Three days later, on Easter Day, the sanctuary had a completely different look and feel to it.  
That morning, the children in our parish had flowered the cross inside the sanctuary, and so 
at the appointed time for their sermon, I invited the children to come forward and peer into 
the sanctuary; they could see the flowered cross, the Easter lilies, and the living bodies 
dressed in white robes.  Coupled with the Easter story from the gospel of Mark, we could 
still see the large stone in our sanctuary, but in that spiritual territory, the stone had been 
rolled away, and we discovered life. 

In the final verses of Mark's gospel, the stone clearly assumes great significance in the sto-
ry; it represents something to everybody involved and invested in the outcome of this story.  
In an Easter Day sermon, the Rev. Dr. Sam Wells brought this to light for me in just how 
strong of a symbol the stone can be in the story.  For the women, the stone was that inani-
mate, but seemingly immovable object that kept them in the past; the stone only represent-
ed the memory of the dream that had died.  For the Roman and Judean authorities, the 
stone was the immovable object that seemed to demonstrate their power and control in that 
present moment.  For those authorities, the stone seemed to suggest that things were go-
ing to stay the same.   

And yet, because the stone had been rolled away, we can be sure that everything about the 
past, present, and future has changed.  In his sermon, Sam Wells says, "For Jesus, the 
stone represented the future.  It was the symbol that nothing can separate the Father from 
him or him from us." 

We have our own stones, and we might ask the same question as the women: who will roll 
away this stone?  It is that large and seemingly immovable object between us and God.  
Who will roll away this stone?  And then, on Easter Day, with the women, we discover the 
Truth; the stone has been rolled away and nothing will separate us from the love of God in 
Christ Jesus our Lord.  We enter that space where we come to know the future with Christ 
raised from the dead. 

On Easter Day at St. Peter's, I watched the children enter the sanctuary and flower the 
cross.  They entered that space so freely; it was not unlike the first Easter when the women 
so freely entered the tomb to find a young man, dressed in a white robe.  In my white vest-
ments, surrounded by lilies and children, I sat on the small wooden step-stool inside the 
sanctuary, told the story, and shared in the good news of Easter.  Alleluia.  Christ is risen.  
The Lord is risen indeed.  Alleluia.                               

Faithfully,   

 

 

The Rev. J. Michael 
 Wheeler  
 Assistant Priest 

Kay Reicheneau 
Asst. Director, 
School 

Barbara Davila 
Childcare Coord. 

Kristen Cook 
Admin. Assistant 

Kara Joy Baker,  
Choir Director 

Amos Rosales,  
Sexton 
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BEST TIMERS 

Social hour luncheon!  Join us, won’t you? 

 We have the BEST TIME! 

 

 

 

 

Meet us MAY 24th 

11:30AM at Schreiner Cafeteria 

2100 Memorial Blvd. 

RSVP to Lynda Griffin at (830) 896-5163 

__________________________________________ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

MAY USHER SCHEDULE 

9:30 AM SERVICE: 

May 06 - Gail and David Brown 

        13 - Karen Jackson, Nellwyn Sadler 

        20 - Kay Bruce, Hiram Wilson 

        27 - Sue and Doug Whinnery  

 

11:15 AM SERVICE: 

 Jimmy Wheat, John Elliot, Bobby Ulich, Mark Haufler  
_________________________________________ 

A Message from Fr Mike 

Dear Friends, 
 

Sunday, April 8, I preached on the appearance of the Risen 
Lord Jesus to ("Doubting") Thomas...John 20:19-31. These 
are some further thoughts I'm pondering this Eastertide as 
it relates to that encounter. They're a bit of a mash-up: my 
own musings as well as of others to whom credit is mostly 
due. 
 

Jesus said: "Thomas, because you have seen me, you 
have believed. Blessed are those who have not seen and 
yet have believed."  To put the matter in a contemporary 
context, it rings as a rebuke to modern willful disbelief and 
an encouragement to faith and firm belief, the kind of trust 
in God that saves. 
 

Ever since Nietzsche predicted it and the 1960s (and after-
wards) practically confirmed the Death of God in  

__________________________________________________ 

 

 

 

 

A Message from Fr. Mike continued….. 
 

Ever since Nietzsche predicted it and the 1960s (and 
afterwards) practically confirmed the Death of God in 
human society, the momentum of Western history 
has turned decidedly more demanding, more and 
more militantly secularized, and, in some quarters, 
even outright fashionably atheistic. It has taken a cul-
tural sinking of Titanic proportions. 
 

An essay by the eminent Orthodox churchman Fr. 
Alexander Schmemann describes secularism as the 
"great heresy of our time." He isn't referring to the 
separation of Church and State, or a non-Christian or 
atheist world-view. His view (and I concur) is this: 
"Secularism emphatically negates the sacramentality 
of man and world. The secularist views the world as 
containing within itself its meaning and the principle of 
knowledge and action." (Try pondering that some 
night when you can't fall asleep!). 
 

One British editorial confirmed that "in recent years, a 
small but vocal secularist lobby has sought to repre-
sent Christianity as somehow undesirable, even 
threatening, and to exclude it from the public square." 
I repeat my thesis: There's something disturbingly 
willful about this drive to commit spiritual amnesia, to 
uproot everything from our Judeo-Christian ethic and 
inheritance, in what sometimes can seem an effort 
simply to make everything the reverse of what it has 
always been. Willful unbelief and societal regression 
is NOT a blueprint for either progress or civilized cul-
ture. 
 

However, Christ is greater than unbelief, as the 
Thomas encounter proves. And some think the tide 
may be turning. There's a sense that years of the pre-
cious Dawkins "debates" and the like are coming to 
an end. The militant secularists are confronting the 
inevitable limitations of their God-less creed: How 
does one energize a crusade around a vacuum? 
 

'There is nothing' and 'I will not believe' isn't a mes-
sage to which people in our stressful, increasingly 
fragmented society will warm. It is cold comfort to 
bring to an opioid addict or a mother trying to survive 
cancer long enough to see her children grow up a 
little longer or a couple whose marriage seems in col-
lapse or someone whose career has tanked, etc. 
 

Yet to all those forums of human misery the Christian 
Church and Faith has a more hopeful, consoling, life-
giving message to offer: That of the Great Surprise--
the empty tomb; the Risen Christ; the joy that now is 
and is to come. 
 

"Thomas, do not doubt but believe."..."Blessed are 
those who have not seen and yet have come to be-
lieve." 
 

O Lord, I believe. Help my unbelief! And thanks be to 
God for such a faithful community as St. Peter's to 
help us all! 
                              Christ is Risen!                   -Mike+ 
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Church Periodical Club Sunday, May 6
th

 Ingathering 

The Church Periodical Club—dedicated to the Ministry of the Printed Word throughout the world—was founded in 
1888 by Mary Ann Drake Fargo, wife of a member of the Wells, Fargo Express firm. Mary Ann and her friends in 
the Church of the Holy Communion, New York, “sent bundles of church periodicals, prayer books, and Bibles via 
the Wells Fargo Stage Coach Line to clergy and laity, missionaries and Indians in 
the Dakotas, and the ‘far west’” (http://www.churchperiodical.com/history-
organization.html). 

The CPC, an affiliated and growing mission organization of the Episcopal Church, 
continues to serve by supplying reading, study, reference, teaching, and devotional 
materials free to those who cannot otherwise obtain them. Wherever the Episcopal 
Church is at work—at home or abroad, in inner city or seminary or distant mission 
outpost—CPC books, periodicals, weekly church bulletins, and other reading materi-
als are there as well. 

The work of the Church Periodical Club is financed by the contributions of individu-
als and parishes. Supporting CPC is one of the most effective ways of carrying out 
Christ’s command: “Go, ye, therefore, and teach all nations…” (Matthew 28:19 KJV) 

On May 6, a special collection will be taken up at all three services during the offer-
tory for the use by the Church Periodical Club’s National Books Fund Program. Last year’s contribution of 
$668.05 by our parish helped fund $11, 591 for 14 domestic parishes and programs (including Al-Anon literature 
for Camp Capers!), as well as over $52,000 for four African parishes and dozens of Tanzanian seminary (or other 
Christian training center) students.  

Find an envelope in your service bulletin. For more information on the CPC’s National Books Fund visit http://
www.churchperiodical.com/national-books-fund-history.html.   

_______________________________________________________________________________________ 

 
 
 
 
 
 The St. Jerome Library Guild will meet  
 on Wednesday May 2, at 2:00 PM in the  
 church library.  Attendees are asked to  
 bring book they would recommend and be  
 prepared to discuss it for about 5 minutes.   
 
 Hope to see you there! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

St. Jerome’s Jots 



 

 

“We give glory to God by knowing Christ and making Him known to others.”                      RR 0418 Page 6 

 

 

                   UNITED THANK OFFERING (UTO) SPRING IN-GATHERING MAY 20, 2018 

 

Psalms 69:30 (NRSV) 

I will praise the name of God with a song; I will magnify Him with thanksgiving. 

 

Give thanks to God for your Blessings that happen every day! 

Make an Offering for each of these Blessings! 

Every Penny, Nickel, Dime, Quarter, and Dollar Offered in THANKS through United Thank Offering is giv-

en to God’s mission in the world. 

Every Coin and Bill transforms lives in the United States and around the world. 

Your Blessings become Blessings for others. 

 

You may have wondered how your UTO Offering benefits others. One of the many Missions is The Navajo-

land that extends into the states of Utah, Arizona and New Mexico. In Utah it will be used to purchase a mo-

bile home that will be The Rectory for the Vicar and his Family on the church site. To help the Navajo be-

come self-sufficient by aiding them in a model agricultural development. In New Mexico to develop an educa-

tion program where Hozho (which means “Nature, Life and Society are in Harmony”) can be waged against 

alcoholism. In Arizona to create a sustainable farming program along with a pilot program that will provide a 

unique opportunity to support restoration of traditional Navajo foods, food knowledge, self-sufficient food 

systems, and healthy habits. PRAY WITH THANKSGIVING AND GIVE SO THESE MISSIONS WILL BE 

BLESSED TOO! 

 

 

 



 

 

“We give glory to God by knowing Christ and making Him known to others.”                      RR 0418 Page 7 

 

 



 

 

“We give glory to God by knowing Christ and making Him known to others.”                      RR 0418 Page 8 

 

 April Vestry Highlights 

The Vestry met on Monday, April 16, 2018 at 5:30pm.  Fr. Bert opened the meeting in prayer, and at the be-
ginning of the meeting, the Vestry approved the minutes from the March 19 meeting. 

Catherine Schulte delivered the Financial Report and followed up to the previously emailed report from 
Chrisie Jennings.  Catherine Schulte gave the financial report stating that Income is at 28%. which is an in-
crease.  After balancing the bank statement there was noted a double payment to the copier lease which will 
be applied to next months’ payment.  This was a change of $956.52.  Catherine reported that St. Peter’s was 
recently informed that the parish will be the recipient of a generous bequest; she report more details to the 
Finance Commission and Vestry as those details are delivered to her.  The Vestry approved the Financial 
Report as presented. 

Dee Elliott, the School Board/Vestry liaison, reported on the ministry of the school.  Dee had emailed the 
School Board Minutes to all Vestry members.  Dee presented two new School Board Members for election 
by the Vestry:  Scott Herman and Polly Horany.  The Vestry confirmed the election of Scott Herman and Pol-
ly Horany to the School Board.  The newly elected School Board members were subsequently contacted by 
Bert, Janet Boutin, or Mark Hauffler about their positions on the School Board. 

Catherine Kern reported from the Safe Campus Committee.  She and co-chair, Eric Maloney, are working to 
schedule an assessment of the campus with Officer Juan Trevizo.  The assessment will coincide with the 
next meeting of the committee.  Lee Underwood will be looking into a camera system for the campus. 

Lou Ann Maxwell reported on behalf of the ECW.  Lou Ann Maxwell reported that the blinds have been in-
stalled in Tucker Hall, and that there are cords on the blinds, but they were installed with a safety mecha-
nism securing the cord to the bottom frame for safety.  ECW will be holding a board meeting on April 26th, 
and the General Meeting on May 3rd.  ECW has sponsored a table at the Christian Women’s Job Corp 
luncheon on Thursday, April 26th. 

Brooksie Bledsoe reported on behalf of the Newcomers Ministry.  She and others are working on scheduling 
a date for a Newcomers gathering in May and acquiring the list of Newcomers in the parish. 

Under the report from the Finance Commission, Jim Hayes reported that he has made contact with Dan Butt, 
Executive Director of the Episcopal Church Foundation in the Diocese of West Texas.  Jim has made con-
tact with Dan Butt as a resource to the Finance Commission and Vestry.  The Finance Commission will meet 
with Dan Butt to consider how the parish could grow and utilize the parish’s endowments to benefit the mis-
sion and ministry of the parish in the long-term.       

Mickey Horany reported on behalf of the Stewardship Commission.  Mickey announced the new members of 
this commission: Scott Herman, Richard Eastland, Hiram Wilson, and Amy Richards.  They will meet with 
Father Bert to develop goals and objectives for the Commission.  Mickey reminded the vestry of the Abide In 
Me Conference on June 9th at TMI.  The theme for this year’s conference is Living Stewardship.  Mickey al-
so reported that Marjorie George, the Editor of (DWTX) Reflections Magazine and Reflections Online, ap-
proached Father Bert about our Church presenting our Narrative Budget in a Workshop at the Abide in Me 
Conference entitled “Creating and Using a Narrative Budget”.  Mickey and Dave Weekly will work with Fa-
ther Bert on this project and presentation to be given at the conference.   

Lee Underwood, Junior Warden, reported to the Vestry.  Lee is looking into what needs to be done with the 
potential renewal of a contract for termite inspection.  Also, in terms of the property report, Lee, Stephen, 
and Jim Hayes were able to report that progress is being made with an replacement fountain in the court-
yard.                                                                                                                               

Rich Schneider, Senior Warden, reported to the vestry.  Rich followed up to the email that had been sent to 
the Vestry in regards to the City’s Open House for the Kerrville 2050 plan.  The Open House is for the pur-
pose of learning more about the current drafts of the Land Use Plan and the Transportation Thoroughfare 
Plan.  He encouraged vestry members to attend the Open House.     

Fr. Bert Baetz reported to the vestry.  Fr. Bert first expressed his appreciation for the office staff and volun-
teers doing extra work with the vacancy of the parish administrator position.  He shared that he continues to 
receive a steady flow of interested candidates even as the job requires a specific skill-set, and he looks for a 
right fit for our parish.  Fr. Bert reported on the Christian Formation Ministry Assessment.  The coaches,  

...continued on page 9 
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April Vestry Highlights continued from page 8…. 
Jamie Martin-Currie and Lisa Puccio, were very impressed by the great participation from the parish.  The 
coaches saw a good response from the survey and tremendous participation with the five listening groups.  The 
St. Peter’s Christian Formation Commission is the group that will respond to any ideas and initiatives presented 
by the coaches.  The Christian Formation Commission includes Dee Elliott, Peyton Ives, Susan Parker, Britt 
Eastland, and Isaac Zaffke.  Fr. Bert reported that the first next step is to expand the Commission to twelve 
members and then have that Commission develop the plan moving forward. 

There was no New Business, and there was no Old Business. 

The Rector and Vestry closed with the Lord’s Prayer and the meeting adjourned. 

The next meeting will be Monday, May 21 at 5:30pm in the Multi-purpose Room of Tucker Hall.  As always, an-
yone in the parish is welcome to attend.  If you wish to be on the agenda and speak, however, please notify the 
Rector no later than the previous Tuesday, May 15, when he writes the Agenda and then emails the Agenda to 
the Vestry. 

 

_____________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

 
SPRING 2018 YOUTH GROUP CALENDAR 

Please note change of location! 
 

Sunday, June 3 at 3 pm – End of Year Pool Party and Barbeque 
 
Come for a pool party and barbeque to celebrate summer at Lori and Gus 
Schreiner’s home at 108 Larry Lee Drive in Riverhill. Don’t forget your towel! 
Please meet at the church office at 2:30 pm. Would love to know if you’re 
able to make it…linda@stpeterskerrville.com.  Thank you! 
 
 

 
________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

 

ALL ARE INVITED TO A BABY SHOWER 

Honoring Kara Joy Baker,  

hosted by St. Peter’s Choir  

On Mother’s Day, Sunday, May 13th 

3:00 PM to 5:00 PM in Tucker Hall 

All ages welcome! 

No need to go out and buy a gift - a money tree will be 

set up! 

 

RSVP to Nicia at niciaoakes@gmail.com Or (830)459-6541 
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WEDNESDAY NIGHT SUPPERS & CLASSES Continue through May 23 with supper at 5:45 
pm and class at 6:30 pm.  

On Wednesday nights, Julianne Hunnicutt, member of St. Peter's, will be offering a class in Tucker 
Hall at 6:30 pm. Julianne's class will be "An Introduction to the Enneagram". Julianne has been a 
student of the Enneagram for many years and is an apprentice of Enneagram Master Teacher and 
author, Suzanne Stabile. 

The class description is as follows: 
Come learn about this ancient spiritual wisdom tool in order to 
gain understanding of our motivations, behavior and experiences! 

The Enneagram represents 9 distinct strategies for relating to 

ourselves, others and the world. Each number, or Enneatype, 

has a different pattern of thinking, feeling and acting that comes 

out of a deeper inner motivation and/or worldview. The Enne-

agram is a powerful tool to discover our unique personality and to 

gain compassion for self and others. 

______________________________________________________________________________ 
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Labyrinth Report   

 

WORLD LABYRINTH DAY is on SATURDAY, 
MAY 5

TH
. People around the world will be walk-

ing labyrinths that day. Be a part of this event.  
WALK the labyrinth at St. Peters at 1 PM. If you 
cannot walk it at that time, please stop by the 
church anytime that day to walk. Know that you 
will be walking with millions of people in almost 
every country around the world. This is a special 
time to pray for world peace. If you have never 
walked our labyrinth, this would be a wonderful 
time to take your first steps on our Labyrinth 
path. If you have any questions, please call Dee 
Elliott at 830-329-5122.  

 

 

THE COTTAGE SHOP 
(830)257-0290 

Hours are Tuesday , Thursday, Friday, 9-5PM 
or Saturday, 9-1  

 
ALERT    ALERT    ALERT 

 
We need pricers and help in receiving & sales. 

 
Consider the “perks”- you get to see all the incoming 
new items and meet great friends.  Plus, volunteering 

 is healthy! 
 

Like” us on Facebook to keep up with our  
sales and mark-downs.  

 

SHOP            DONATE         VOLUNTEER 

 

 

 

 

E.C.W. Charitable Giving – Spotlight 

The ECW has been a charitable donor to The     

Christian Women’s Job Corp in Kerr County for 

some time.  The program started in 2004 and to date 

321 women have graduated through the Job Corp 

and hold an 85% employment rate.  Of these 321 

women 257 have accepted Christ or rededicated their 

lives to Him.  The Christian Women’s Job Corp is 

changing families and future generations of families in 

our community.  It is our privilege to be a donor to this 

worthwhile program.   This donation is made possible 

through the efforts of the women of St. Peter’s and 

specifically the Cottage Shop Volunteers. 

The ECW Board 
 

_______________________________________ 
 

Kitchen Comets 

The Kitchen Comet Cleaners will be gathering in the 
Tucker Hall kitchen on  

Thursday, May 10th 9:00 AM —12:00 PM.   

Roll up those sleeves and come help us! 
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MAY  
BIRTHDAYS  and ANNIVERSARIES 

BIRTHDAYS ANNIVERSARIES 

FUN DAYS  

 

 

 

 

May 1 Batman Day 

May 4 Star Wars Day 

May 9 National School Nurse Day 

May 9 Lost Sock Memorial Day 

May 10 Clean Up Your Room Day 

May 11 Eat What You Want Day 

May 14 Dance Like a Chicken Day 

May 15 Chocolate Chip Day 

May 18 Pizza Party Day 

May 24 Scavenger Hunt Day 

May 26 World Lindy Hop Day 

May 28 Hamburger Day 

 

Dolores Ferris 1-May 

Carol Lawrence 2-May 

Mark Krolczyk 3-May 

Roberta Nauss 3-May 

Luke Thorne 3-May 

Kaye Davenport 4-May 

Leonard  Jeffery 5-May 

Justin MacDonald 5-May 

Edna Platte 5-May 

Barbara Schellhase 5-May 

Thomas Cagle 6-May 

Martha Carlson 6-May 

Dennis Quein 6-May 

William Kern 7-May 

Hayden Magnell 7-May 

Marjorie O'Brien 8-May 

John Cook 10-May 

Lucien Freedle 10-May 

Kathleen Ulich 10-May 

Richard Elwood 11-May 

Maddux Scogin 11-May 

Landon Leonard 12-May 

Montgom-
ery Self 12-May 

Seth Weatherford 13-May 

Sue Whinnery 13-May 

Laura Clemens 17-May 

Tristan Mosty 18-May 

Lindsay Vieth 20-May 

Bryan Wofford 20-May 

Elissa York 20-May 

Gabriel Abad 21-May 

Manie Jo Blewett 21-May 

Patsy Focazio 21-May 

Allison Cahela 22-May 

Neill Masterson  22-May 

Arthur V. Schmidt 22-May 

Brittany Lear 23-May 

Christopher Lear 23-May 

Loa Morris 24-May 

Conor Baehre 26-May 

Marilyn Jones 26-May 

John Lawrence 26-May 

James Wheat 26-May 

Kim Chatelain 27-May 

Jesse Filgo 27-May 

John Pipkin 27-May 

Olaf Olsen 28-May 

Lisa Earl 29-May 

Philip Hamman 29-May 

Jennifer Timko 29-May 

Harriett Ritter 30-May 

Chester Whatley 30-May 

Anne Burt 31-May 

Henry Foote III 31-May 

Paula Karl 31-May 

Ken Pinkham 31-May 

Bryan & Erin Wofford 2-May 

Chastan & Emily McRae 3-May 

Richard & Leslie Eastland 4-May 

Cynthia Kay Bachman 14-May 

Frank & Cindy Bachman 14-May 

Robert & Marla Edwards 17-May 

Kenneth & Shirley Horstmann 18-May 

Eric & Alexis Maloney 20-May 

Tom & Kathryn Clark 21-May 

Britt & Catie Eastland 22-May 

Ken & Elsie Kappler 22-May 

Art & Rolinda Schmidt 22-May 

Roger & Alexis McRoberts 24-May 

Bill & Jane Crum 30-May 

David & Cathy Martin 30-May 



 

 

“We give glory to God by knowing Christ and making Him known to others.”                      RR 0418 Page 16 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ST. PETER’S EPISCOPAL 
CHURCH 

 
320 St. Peter Street 

Kerrville TX 78028-4650 
 

Office hours: Monday-Friday, 9-4 
Phone: 830-257-8162 

E-mail: office@stpeterskerrville.com 

Visit our Website at: 

www.stpeterskerrville.com 

THE REV. BERT BAETZ, RECTOR 
THE REV. MIKE WHEELER, ASSISTANT PRIEST 

JANET BOUTIN, SCHOOL DIRECTOR 
KAY REICHENAU, ASSISTANT DIR., SCHOOL 

THE REV. DAVID MIRON,  
DIR. OF MUSIC/ORGANIST 

KARA JOY BAKER, CHANCEL CHOIR DIR. 
LINDA JORDAN, PARISH LIFE DIRECTOR 

BARBARA DAVILA, CHILD CARE DIRECTOR 
GUY SCOTT, FACILITIES MANAGER 

AMOS ROSALES, SEXTON 
KRISTEN COOK, ADMIN. ASST. 

CATHERINE SCHULTE, TREASURER 
CHRISIE JENNINGS, PARISH ASSISTANT 

 
 

VESTRY 
 
 

2019 
BROOKSIE BLEDSOE 

PATRICK O’FIEL 
RICH SCHNEIDER, SENIOR WARDEN 
LEE UNDERWOOD, JUNIOR WARDEN 

 
2020 

STEPHEN DRANE 
CATHERINE KERN 

LOU ANN MAXWELL, CLERK 
MEGAN RUSS 

 
2021 

DEE ELLIOTT 
JIM HAYES 

MICKEY HORANY 
DAVID MARTIN 
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